August 2014
Dear Eighth Grade Parents;

The St. Mary School mission statement asserts, “As students develop their individual gifts, they become competent, responsible, socially-conscious, respectful, life-long learners.”  The Student Learning Expectations (SLE’s) further define this statement. The Student Learning Portfolio (SLP) is designed to address these basic premises, and provide students with the means to understand how these premises are integrated in their academic studies at St. Mary School.

The Student Learning Portfolio is a self-directed collection of each student’s schoolwork. The work each student chooses to put in his/her portfolio should reflect the mission statement and Student Learning Expectations as outlined in the school handbook and their own assessment of their learning. The culmination of this two-year portfolio process will be a formal interview of each 8th grade student, in which students have an opportunity to discuss and share about their learning.

Your child has been collecting schoolwork and has participated in reflections and assessments administered last year during class.  This year, in addition to in class reflections, they will have class time to answer the interview questions and create a philosophy, mission and core characteristics statement. You can assist them in this process, by asking questions that help them to clearly define their final ideas and encouraging them to take the process seriously. However, as indicated in the previous paragraph, this portfolio should reflect the student’s ideas and work. A timeline to help accomplish this is provided both online and on Schoolspeak.
On Tuesday, in class, we looked at the information available on the Student Learning Portfolio web page and School Speak for the Student Learning Portfolio and your child started to work on their first two interview questions. All the necessary information to complete their portfolio can be found on both the web page and on School Speak under the “8th Grade”,” Student Learning Portfolio” heading. The date their answers are due is listed on School Speak under “8th Grade, Student Learning Portfolio,  Timeline”.

 If you have questions regarding the Student Learning Portfolio, please direct your inquiries to either Catherine Lowney (clowney@stmarygilroy.org) or Georgia Stern (gstern@stmarygilroy.org).  Please sign and return this letter to your child’s homeroom teacher, acknowledging that you are aware of your child’s responsibilities for this ongoing self-awareness project. 
Sincerely, 

Catherine Lowney and Georgia Stern

Student name:________________________________________
Signature _____________________________________________  Date __________________
